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Upcoming Events  

 

Sunday, June 24, Annual 

picnic 

 

Saturday, September 8, 

9:00-3:00, Harvest Fair at 

East Haven’s Fall Festival 

 

Sunday, September 30, 

Social Media Sunday 

 

Saturday, December 1, 

9:00-3:00, Christmas Fair 

 

Confirmation 

Kristina Langlan 

 

I need to extend a GREAT 

BIG THANK YOU to 

everyone who shared in the 

most amazing experience 

with me and my family on 

Holy Saturday 3/31/2018 at 

Trinity Church in New 

Haven. I cannot thank each 

and every one of you 

enough for taking the time 

to be there to support our 

son Charles and I in our 

next step regarding our 

ongoing journey with God 

through the Episcopal 

church at Christ and The 

Epiphany. The experience 

was most amazing and 

spiritually uplifting, but it 

would not have been so 

memorable without each 

and every one of you who 

were there to support us 

unconditionally and 

spiritually through Jesus 

Christ our Savior.  You are 

more to us than just friends 

and spiritual supporters.  

You are our true family in 

Christ and we are so 

forever grateful.  In total 

there was 31 of us there 

between our immediate 

family and our Christ and 

The Epiphany family.  Since 

that day my mantra has 

been 31 we stand united 

and strong!  God Bless you 

all for blessing me and my 

family with your love and 
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CHURCH LIFE in photos     

  Charlie and Kristina Langlan 

Confirmation 

 L-R: Kristina, Bishop Laura  

Ahrens, Charlie, and Fr. Charles 

Kamano 

 

Charlie and Kristina Langlan    

        

Christ and The Epiphany family 
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support. We could not be 

more blessed.  Amen.   

 

Junior Warden Report  

Jan Cianelli 

 

We discussed how several 

items concerning the 

building such as thermostat 

settings and storm windows 

and screen installation 

depend largely on the 

weather. 

 

We also reviewed the 

possibility of cleaning the 

window wells. We are fine 

tuning the Spring cleanup 

undertakings once the 

landscaper completes his 

assignment.  A possible Boy 

Scout project could be the 

cleaning of the window 

wells. 

 

I was informed by DelRocco 

Flooring that the tiles that 

they had selected are no 

longer available.  We may 

not be able to obtain 

replacement tiles at the 

same value. I suggested we 

wax the floor in the upper 

hall in the hopes of 

preserving that flooring.  

 

I received two inquiries 

regarding hall rental, 

however, my call to the 

individual was not 

returned. 

Steve Langlan will be our 

“go to” for Furnace repair 

both at 29 and 47 Park 

Place. 

June 3rd the Lyons Club 

will be hosting a Fundraiser 

in which the proceeds will 

be donated to our Capital 

Improvement Fund. 

I would like to thank Astrid 

Swanson for the planting of 

the Spring flowers! 

 

Midnight Run 

Kathy Alison 

 

As usual we participated in 

Midnight Run for the 

homeless in New Haven.  

We provided a bagged 

meal, clothing, and 

personal care packages for 

men, woman, and children. 

 

As the warmer weather 

approaches we will be 

asking for donations of 

deodorant.  The homeless 

seek these items so that 

they are not offensive.   

 

CHURCH LIFE in photos     

Easter 

 Blessing of the Palms 

 

 

 Easter Choir and Musicians 

 

 

Easter Choir 

 

 

Fr. Charles and Barbara Parsons, Sr. 

Warden 
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The Season at a 

Glance 

Tony Lamberti 

 

With the closing of the 

Opera Season for this year, 

and the final HD Broadcast 

of Cendrillon on April 28th 

we are sad to see how 

quickly the season passed 

this year. But before the 

Metropolitan Opera closes 

you must see the wonderful 

production of “Romeo et 

Juliette” which runs May 

5th and May 12th. 

 

The Met prepares to open 

its Ballet Season with 

“Giselle”. Giselle is a weak-

hearted young girl, adored 

by her native villagers, who 

lives with her watchful 

mother, Berthe. Hilarion, 

the village gamekeeper, is 

desperately in love with 

Giselle. If you loved the 

opera you will fall in love 

with the ballet. It is a 

grand and wonderful 

experience and a joy to see 

and enjoy. 

 

As for myself, I am working 

on a list of notable opera 

composers for the 

upcoming summer. It would 

be wonderful to hear how 

you enjoyed the reviews 

over the past opera season, 

I welcome all suggestions 

for the upcoming season! 

 

My email is: 

fixedincome66@gmail.com 

if you would like to submit 

any comments or 

suggestions. 

 

ECCT Cycle of Prayers 

May 6: St. Peter’s, Monroe; 

St. Mark’s, Mystic; St. 

Michael’s, Naugatuck 

Retirement communities, 

especially Seabury and 

Armsmear; chaplains at 

retirement communities. 

 

May 13: St. Mark’s, New 

Britain; St. Mark’s, New 

Canaan; Christ Church, New 

Haven 

Parish prayer groups; 

intercessory prayer chains 

 

May 20: PENTECOST: St. 

James’, New Haven; St. 

John’s, New Haven; St. 

Luke’s, New Haven 

Communication, digital 

ministry, online social 

networks 

 

May 27: St. Paul & St. 

James, New Haven; St. 

Thomas’, New Haven; 

Trinity, New Haven; St. 

James, New London 

Camp Washington: staff, 

board, counselors, and 

campers. 

 

Intercessory Prayers 

Andrew - Beverly W. – Bill 

Hodge - Carol – Carol C. – 

David – Devin K. – Diane – 

Eileen F. - Eleanor N. – 

Faith and Family  – Father 

Eddie – Gale – Goodfellow 

Family - Greg T. – Helen – 

Howard G. - J.D. – Jim C. – 

John A. - John D. – Joseph - 

Judy DeFeo – June W. – 

Katherine Burdick - Kartrina 

R. - Ken Wortz – Lucas 

Sundwall – Mark Conti – 

Marjorie Cowles - Marty – 

mailto:fixedincome66@gmail.com
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Matt – Melissa D. – Ray Link 

– Sheila C. - Rachael – 

Richard - Vivian S. 

 

To submit names for the 

Intercession Prayer list 

please call or email the 

church office. Names will 

be kept on the list for 3 

months unless longer time 

is requested. If a person 

you have placed on the list 

recovers in less than 3 

months or passes away, 

please update the church 

office.  

 

 

5/19/1984  

Diane & Erick Villano 

5/21/1966  

Judy & Ray Clearwater 

5/30/1970  

Jill & Tony Lamberti 

 

 

 

5-May Pat Walters 

8-May Audrey Sundwall 

11-May Mariam Amendola 

11-May Diane Villano 

13-May Judi Randall 

20-May Geneva O'Donnell 

26-May Beverly Bretthauer 

 

June Newsletter 

 

The deadline for the June 

2018 issue of the 

newsletter is Wednesday, 

May 23, 2018. 

If you have any 

contributions for the 

newsletter, or an update to 

the Birthday or Anniversary 

list, please call the church 

office at 203-467-2310.  

-Joyce Aurelius, Kathy 

Alison & Susan Shultz, 

Editors 

 

Parish Newsletter 

Editor 

 

Due to scheduling conflicts 

and the increasing demands 

of my employment I need 

to find a replacement for 

myself as editor. 

 

Requirements consists of a 

computer along with some 

basic knowledge of MS 

Word.  Articles are 

submitted to the editor via 

email.  The articles are 

then reviewed for 

grammer, punctuation, and 

spelling by the 

Communication team.  

Once reviewed the articles 

are entered into the MS 

Word template.   Pictures 

and graphics are inserted as 

to engage the reader. 

 

The newsletter can be 

created remotely from any 

location should you travel 

to warmer weather during 

the winter months. 

 

If interested, please 

contact anyone on the 

Communication Committee. 

Diane Villano, Chair 

Susan Shultz 

Kathy Alison 

 

Joyce Aurelius has kindly 

offered to become the 

summer editor but will be 

heading towards the 

warmer climate for the 

winter months which leaves 

us with the opening for a 

winter editor.   
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UNDER/OVER UNDER/OVER

March BUDGET YTD YTD BUDGET

 

INCOME     6,229.46$      1,183.87$         21,666.63$      (3,393.36)$        

EXPENSES  10,544.21$    1,265.80$         31,897.19$      592.94$            

 

NET  4,314.75$      2,449.67$         10,230.56$      4,006.30$         

NOTES: We continue to have some late building use payments but expect to receive

that money and are working with the necessary groups.

TREASURERS REPORT
Susan Shultz

May 6, 2018 May 13, 2018 May 20, 2018 May 27, 2018

Welcomer

Barbara 

Parsons Joyce Aurelius Barbara Parsons Joyce Aurelius

Crucifer Brooke Dennis Ricky Alexander Ricky Alexander Charlie Langlan

Chalice Bearer George Coulombe Hal Levi George Coulombe Steve Langlan

Lector Audrey Sundwall Susan Shultz Joyce Aurelius Kristina Langlan

Usher Gail Schappa Ron Blevins Audrey Sundwall Gail Schappa

Lead Counter Diane Villano Astrid Swanson George Coulombe Susan Shultz

Counter Sally Alexander Fred Bowden Diane Villano Ron Blevins

CHRIST AND THE EPIPHANY CHURCH
10:00 AM May Worship Schedule


